温馨提示:请扫一扫课堂练习中的二维码获取听力材料。

五年级英语(上册)同步练习、课堂练习 参考答案及听力材料

《同步练习》参考答案

Module 1

Unit 1 Did you come back yesterday?

▶ 达标训练-------

-,1~5 DACEB

= 1. met 2. dropped 3. walk 4. had noodles

▶拓展训练------

5. s<u>hoes</u>

≡ 、1~4 CBCC

1. come back came back 2. dropped

3. walk; school by bus

4. have/eat rice had/ate noodles

Unit 2 We bought ice creams.

▶达标训练──

-,1~5 DSSSS

= 1. send 2. dropped 3. Then 4. met 5. ran

Ξ,1~5 EABCD

四、1~5 CEBDA

五、1~5 BCACA

▶拓展训练───

1. dropped 2. send 3. ran 4. Did 5. our

第一模块综合练习

−,A)1~5 CCABA

B)6. email 7. ran 8. bus; Finish

9. those; creams 10. came; last

二、1~5 BCBCA

Ξ,1~5 EACBD

四、1~5 ECBAD

五、1. watched TV 2. I did my homework

3. I played basketball(with my friend)

六 (-)3 1 2

(二)**1**. F **2**. T

(三)Dear Xiaohong,

I went to Beijing last summer holiday. I went there with my father. We went there by plane. We visited the Great Wall. We took lots of photos. We had a good time.

Love, Linda

Module 2

Unit 1 What did you buy?

▶ 达标训练-------

一、不可数名词:rice, water, cheese, milk, meat, juice

可数名词:apple,egg,banana,pear,watermelon,

二、1~5 BCBAB

cake

Ξ,1. list 2. cheese 3. picnic 4. apples

▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

1. any; any 2. some 3. any 4. any 5. some

Unit 2 How much cheese did you buy?

▶达标训练------

-,1. come; bus 2. banana; father

3. nurse; first 4. bad; family

 \equiv 1. is 2. eat 3. kilos 4. lost 5. drink

6. any

 \equiv 1. use 2. half 3. bottles 4. lot 5. need

四、1. How many books did you buy?

2. How much milk did you buy?

五、1. eat; chocolate 2. bottles; juice

3. half; cheese 4. fish; meat

5. peanuts; sweets

六、1~5 TFTFF

▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯

- 1. five bananas 2. six bottles of juice
- 3. two bottles of milk 4. half a kilo of cheese
- 5. two kilos of meat 6. a kilo of peanuts

第二模块综合练习

- -,1~6 BCAACA
- 二、1~5 EDBCA
- Ξ 1. eat 2. use 3. bottles 4. is 5. kilos
- 四、1~5 BCEDA
- 五、1~5 BABAB
- 六、1~5 CBCCA
- 七、 Linda went to the supermarket yesterday. She bought lots of things. She bought two bottles of milk. She bought five oranges and four bananas. And she bought two kilos of bread and one kilo of sweets. She was happy.

Module 3

Unit 1 Where did you go?

- ▶达标训练------
- **−、1~6** ABCCBB
- 二、1~5 CDEAB
- Ξ.1. see 2. How; train 3. took; river
 - 4. hours: minutes
- ▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯
- 1. took 2. hours 3. had 4. places 5. like

Unit 2 Daming took a photo of his father.

- ▶达标训练------
- -,1~6 SDDSSS
- \equiv 1. how 2. plants 3. best 4. places
- **5.** minutes
- Ξ.1. flowers 2. photo 3. mountains
 - 4. plants
- 四、1. at 2. with 3. by 4. on; for 5. of
- 五、1~5 TFFTT
- ▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯
- A: Where did you go at the weekend?
- B:I went to the Great Wall.
- A: How did you go there?
- B:I went there by train.

第三模块综合练习

- -,A)1~5 CAABB
 - B)6. took; river 7. How; went
 - 8. with; plants 9. minutes; finish
 - 10. visited; places
- 二、1~5 ACBAB
- Ξ、1~5 CABED
- 四、1. arrived 2. with 3. took 4. plants 5. of
- 五、1~5 CCBAB
- 六、 Last Sunday I went to Hainan with my father. We went there by bus. We arrived there at eight in the morning. We went swimming in the sea. My father took some photos of me. We had a good time.

Module 4

Unit 1 Mum bought a new T-shirt for me.

- ▶达标训练-------
- -,1~5 AACAC
- 二、1. T-shirt; Mr Wang's 2. Amy's; My
 - 3. your
- 三、1~5 BDEAC
- 四、1~5 FTFFF
- ▶拓展训练-------
- 1. trousers 2. washed 3. wear 4. took

- Unit 2 What's the matter with Daming?
- ▶达标训练------
- -,1~5 BCBAC
- \equiv 1. bought 2. took 3. washed 4. wear
 - **5.** your **6.** lost
- ≡ 1~6 ECBADF
- 四、1. A: What's the matter with Amy?
 - B: She lost her pencil.
 - 2. A: What's the matter with Sam?
 - B: He lost his shorts.

五、1~4 CBAC

- ▶拓展训练───
- 1. museum 2. bike 3. half an hour 4. happy
- 5. new cap and coat

第四模块综合练习

-,A)1~5 ACBAB

B)6. pair; socks/shoes/shorts

7. argue; matter 8. took; wear

9. found; coat 10. sports shoes

□,1~5 CCABA

Ξ,1~5 EBDAC

四、(一)1~5 TFFFT

(二)**6~10** BBACC

五、 I lost my schoolbag last Sunday. It's blue. My father bought it for me. I lost it on the bus. My friend Amy found it for me. I was happy.

Module 5

Unit 1 There are only nineteen crayons.

- ▶ 达标训练------
- -.1. twenty 2. sixteen 3. twenty-five
 - 4. nineteen 5. fifteen
- = 1. give 2. floor 3. twenty-one 4. crayons
 - **5.** thirteen
- Ξ ,1. are 2. is 3. children 4. is 5. are

四、1~5 BCBCB

▶拓展训练 1. There are five pens.

But there are six children.

2. There are eight apples.

But there are nine elephants.

Unit 2 There are forty.

- ▶ 达标训练------
- -,1~6 BACBAA
- **二、1∼5** BBCCB
- Ξ_{3} 1. are 2. is 3. is 4. are 5. is 6. are
- 四、1. pupils 2. are 3. people 4. having
- happily

▶拓展训练
任务一:1. Forty. 2. Eighteen. 3. Yes, she does.

任务二:4. T 5. F

第五模块综合练习

−、A)**1~5** CBBBC

B)6. Hurry; begins 7. give out

8. chairs; children 9. Numbers; happily

10. crayon; floor

二、1~5 CAEDB

Ξ,1~5 TFTFT

四、 My Bedroom

Welcome to my bedroom. It's big and nice. There is a big bed in my bedroom. There is a picture on the wall. There are many books on the desk. There is a football under the chair. I like my bedroom very much.

Module 6

Unit 1 You can play football well.

- ▶达标训练------
- -,1. think 2. team 3. first fan 4. well
 - 5. catch
- **二、1~5** BACBC **6~7** CC
- Ξ、1∼5 ECDBA
- 四、1. run; Yes 2. jump high 3. basketball
 - **4.** play football
- ▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯
- 1. well 2. dancing 3. can't 4. first 5. really

Unit 2 He ran very fast.

- ▶达标训练------
- -,1~6 SDSDDS
- □、1~6 CCABBC
- Ξ.1. sells 2. past; swam 3. healthy 4. well
 - 5. play
- ▶拓展训练⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯⋯
- 1. healthy 2. Sam's 3. jumped; ran
- 4. happy; happily 5. good; well

第六模块综合练习

- -,1. fast; slow 2. old; healthy
 - 3. think; goalkeeper 4. basketball well
 - 5. jumped; far
- 二、1~5 DBEAC
- **≡ 、1~5** CBAAB
- 四、1~5 TFTTF

五、 There is a sports meeting (运动会) in Amy's school. Many students take part in(参加) this meeting. Amy can run fast. Daming can play football well. Mike is good at basketball. He can play it well. Lingling can jump very far. John can jump really high.

Module 7

Unit 1 He can't see.

- ▶ 达标训练-------
- 1. deaf 2. blind 3. firefighters
- =,1. blind 2. hear 3. her 4. are useful
 - **5.** show

4. hot dog

- ≡ 1. deaf 2. helped 3. sausages 4. fire5. her
- 四、1~5 BCABC
- 五、1~5 FEABD
- 六、1~6 BACEDF
- 1∼6 CFADBE
- 7. Because she is deaf and she can't hear.

▶拓展训练------

Unit 2 This little girl can't walk.

- -,1. and; But 2. helped; help 3. His; him
- **4**. Her; her
- 二、1~5 CACAB
- \equiv 1. ride 2. walked 3. catch 4. sings 5. fly
- 四、1~5 FFTFT
- ▶拓展训练------
- 1. This boy can't ride a bike.
- His friend helps him.
- 2. This girl can't do homework.

Her teacher helps her.

第七模块综合练习

- -,A)1~5 CBCCA
 - B)6. walk 7. him 8. kind 9. deaf; hear 10. sit down
- □、1~5 CCCBB
- 三、1. kind 2. helps 3. Can 4. useful 5. her 四、1~5 ACCBC

Mike is a kind boy. Look, that boy can't carry the desk. He helps him. That little girl can't ride a bike. He helps her. The little boy can't skate. He helps him. A blind man can't cross the road. Mike helps him.

Module 8

Unit 1 What time does your school start?

- ▶达标训练------
- -,1. before 2. playground 3. What time
- 4. do exercise 5. half; ten
- **6.** watch TV **7.** go to school
- **= ,1~5** ABBCA**= ,1~5** BDEAC
- 1. What time does Sam do homework?

He does homework at half past seven.

2. What time does Lingling do exercise? She does exercise at eight o'clock.

Unit 2

Yesterday I went to Sam and Amy's school.

- ▶达标训练------
- -,1. went 2. skipped 3. rang 4. dropped5. had 6. did
- **= ,1~5** BCBBA
- Ξ.1. have Chinese 2. morning exercises
 - 3. start school 4. skipped; playground
 - **5.** school yesterday **6.** always
- 四、1. go to school; half; seven
 - 2. What time; eight o'clock
 - 2. What time; eight o clock
 - 3. What time; watch TV; half past six
- 五、1. rang 2. skipped 3. do 4. walk

任务一:1. Sandy 2.6:30 3. Friday

- 4. Music Room
- 任务二:1~2 AA

第八模块综合练习

- **−、**A)**1~5** BCABA
 - B)**6.** time **7.** tea **8.** always
 - **9.** playground before **10.** late

1. children2. rang3. bell4. always5. exercises

Ξ,1∼5 BCCBA

四、1~5 BADEC

五、1~5 DBCAE

六、1~5 BCABA

t. This is Tom. He gets up at six o'clock every morning. He has breakfast at seven. He goes to school at half past seven. He goes home at five in the afternoon. He goes to bed at nine in the evening. He is busy.

Module 9

Unit 1 Are you feeling bored?

▶ 达标训练-------

- -, sad angry bored happy
- = .1. told 2. happy 3. bored 4. ill; sad 5. finish; angry

≡ 1~5 BEDAC

四、1. happy 2. bored 3. sad 4. angry

五、1~5 CCBCA

- 1. feeling bored 2. miss; friends 3. called; mum
- 4. home; morning 5. sad; better

Unit 2 I feel happy.

▶达标训练───

- -,1~5 BCBAC
- 二、1. feels 2. lost 3. smell 4. won 5. better
- Ξ ,1. farm; tired 2. smell; hungry
 - 3. better; happy 4. won 5. pen; ruler

四、1~5 BDEAC

五、1. A: Is she feeling angry?

B: Yes, she is.

2. A: Does she feel bored?

B:No, she doesn't. She feels angry.

▶拓展训练────

任务一:1. late 2. breakfast 3. ran 4. rainy 5. four o'clock

任务二:51324

第九模块综合练习

-,A)1~5 CBCAC

B)6. angry 7. pen/pencil; sad

8. helped; farm 9. feel bored

10. lost:ruler

二、1~5 ABCCA

Ξ.1. Yes; am 2. feel; tired 3. Yes, she does

四、1~5 CAEDB

五、1~5 TFTFF

My name is John. Yesterday was Sunday. I went to the zoo with my parents at eight o'clock in the morning. I was very happy. At half past eleven, I was hungry and I had noodles. At three o'clock in the afternoon, we went shopping. But I lost my bag. I was very sad. We went home at eight o'clock in the evening. I was tired.

Module 10

Unit 1 He was in the kitchen.

▶达标训练------

-,1~6 CBBAAB

=,1. last; winner 2. playing with

3. Where; find 4. hiding; sofa

5. reading: bedroom

≡ 1. watch **2.** winner **3.** playing **4.** hiding

5. found

四、1~5 CAEDB

▶拓展训练───

1. Where did you find the dog?

I found the dog in the toilet.

2. Where did you find the schoolbag?

I found the schoolbag in the bedroom.

Unit 2 Don't shout, please!

-,1~6 SSSSDD

= 1. baby 2. was 3. dangerous 4. grass

5. go 6. walking

≡ 1~5 ABCAB

四、1~5 BCAED

五、1~5 CBCCA

▶拓展训练───

- 1. Don't swim. 2. Don't take photos.
- 3. You can ride your bike.
- 4. You can run.

第十模块综合练习

-,A)1~5 CBABA

B)6. baby 7. toilet 8. room 9. grass 10. kitchen

- **=.1~5** AABCB
- Ξ,1~5 EADBC

四、(一)1~5 TFTFT

(二)6~10 ABBCA

五、 Classroom Rules

Don't sleep in class. Don't eat in class. Don't shout in the classroom. Don't run in the classroom. Don't jump on the chair. You can read books. You can do homework.

Review

- -,1~5 SSDSD 6~9 SDSD
- = 1. swam fast 2. emails 3. took photos
 - 4. deaf; her 5. How many
 - 6. crayons; floor 7. angry 8. any
 - 9. shout; library 10. books; floor
 - 11. jump far 12. twenty tomatoes
 - 13. tired; hungry
- ≡ 1~5 BCADE
- 四、1~5 BCEDA
- 五、1~5 CBCCC
- 六、1. walked 2. shorts 3. postcards 4. lost

5. many 6. having

七、1~5 BCBAC

八、 I'm Daming. I can do a lot of things. I am good at playing football. I can run fast. And I can pass the ball well. I am good at singing, too. I can sing well. But I can't play basketball.

《课堂练习》参考答案



- -,1. met 2. those 3. ice creams 4. us
 - 5. Wait 6. Hurry up 7. dropped
 - 8. above; ground 9. finish
- □ 1. dropped 2. those 3. met 4. Did; didn't5. finish

2

- -,1. went 2. met 3. visited 4. saw
 - **5.** came **6.** dropped
- ☐,1. Did you have rice this afternoon?
 No.I didn't.
 - Did you walk to school this morning? Yes. I did.
 - 3. Did you do your homework last night? Yes.I did.

3

- -,1~5 BAAAC 6~7 BC
- 1. send; email; didn't2. postcard3. met4. ice creams5. watched TV6. phone

1

- -1. send an email 2. in the park 3. ran to
 - 4. love 5. an ice cream
- 二、1~5 ACACA

5

- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. I met John in the park yesterday.
 - 2. There is a light above the desk.
 - 3. Lingling is my Chinese friend.
 - **4.** Those flowers are beautiful.
 - 5. Here's your postcard from your mother.
- 二、听句子,选择最佳的答语。(读两遍)
 - 1. Did you go to the zoo yesterday?
 - 2. This is your ice cream, Lingling.
 - 3. Do you live in Xinyi, Xiaoming?
 - **4.** Did they play football last weekend?
 - 5. How are you, Sam?

三、听小短文,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的写 T,错误的写 F。(读两遍)

Yesterday Lingling went to the park with Sam and Amy. They met John in the park. He's Sam and Amy's friend. They bought ice creams. Then they went home by bus. Lingling ran to the bus. And she dropped her ice cream on John's new shoes!

【参考答案】

- **−、1~5** CABBB
- 二、1~5 BAABC
- Ξ,1∼5 FTTFF



【听力材料】

- 一、听录音,判断对错,所听内容与图画相符的写 T,不相符的写 F。(读两遍)
 - John dropped his ice cream on Lingling's new shoes.
 - 2. We visited the Big Ben yesterday.
 - 3. Sam dropped his ice cream.
 - 4. He played chess last night.
 - 5. Hurry up! The train is coming.
- 二、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案。(读两遍)

听第一段对话回答第1小题

M: Hello, Amy. Welcome back to school!

W: Hello, Daming. Thank you.

听第二段对话回答第2小题

M: When did you come back from the UK, Amy?

W:I came back last Friday.

听第三段对话回答第3小题

M: How did you go to Beijing, Lingling?

W:I went to Beijing by plane.

听第四段对话回答第 4 小题

W:Daming, did you visit the London Eye last year?

M:Yes,I visited it with my friends. It's very beautiful.

- 三、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)
 - 1. Those are my books.
 - 2. Finish your homework, Lingling.

- **3.** He dropped his ice cream.
 - 4. I met Amy in the park yesterday.
 - 5. Lingling ran to the bus.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 FFTFF
- 二、1~4 BCBB
- **≡ .1.** Those **2.** Finish **3.** dropped **4.** met **5.** ran



- 1. fruit 2. need; picnic 3. shopping list
 - 4. bananas 5. apples 6. cheese 7. pears
 - 8. lost 9. any 10. first 11. can; eggs
- 二、1. bought 2. How many eggs
 - 3. any bananas; bought; bananas



- -,1~5 BABBC
- 二、1~5 DABEC



- -,1~5 BFDCA
- = 1. need 2. ate 3. drank 4. picnic 5. bottles



- -.1. How much 2. How many 3. How much
 - 4. How much 5. How many
- = 1. A: How much milk
 - 2. A: How much rice did you buy?

B: Half a kilo.

3. A: How many pears did you buy?

B:Six.



- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. Mum, let's buy some fruit.
 - 2. I ate an ice cream last night.
 - 3. Is this your cap?
 - 4. I like cheese.
 - 5. We can use the bag over there.

二、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案。(读两遍)

听第一段对话回答第1小题

M: Where are you going, Lingling?

W: I'm going to the supermarket. We need food for our picnic.

M: What do you want to buy?

W:I want to buy six bananas, four apples and one kilo of cheese.

听第二段对话回答第2小题

M: Where did you go last night, Amy?

W:I went to the supermarket.

M:Did you buy any bananas?

W:Yes. Sam likes bananas.

听第三段对话回答第 3 小题

M: Amy, how many pears did you buy?

W:Ten.

M: How much chocolate did you buy?

W:Oh, half a kilo.

听第四段对话回答第4小题

W:Daming, where did you go yesterday?

M: I went to the park with my parents.

W: How did you go there?

M:By car.

W: When did you come back home?

M: At four o'clock in the afternoon.

【参考答案】

- **−、1~5** BACBB
- **二、1~4** CAAC

12

【听力材料】

- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. What did you buy yesterday?
 - 2. How many apples did you buy?
 - **3.** Did you buy any bananas?
 - **4.** How much juice did you buy?
 - **5.** Did Amy eat the chocolate?
 - **6.** Does Lingling like apples?
 - 7. Where's the shopping list, Dad?

二、听小短文,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的写 T,错误的写 F。(读两遍)

Lingling bought many things at the supermarket yesterday. She bought some bananas and rice. She bought two kilos of meat. She also bought some cakes and twelve eggs. She didn't buy milk or sweets.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 BACAC 6~7 BB
- **二、1~5** TTFTF

13

- -,1~5 EFACD
- = 1. boat trip 2. by bike 3. museum
 - 4. hour; minutes

14

- -,1. did 2. visited 3. went 4. liked
 - **5.** took **6.** had
- 二、1~4 CCBA
- Ξ.1. Where 2. How 3. Who 4. What
 - 5. When

15

- -,1. arrived 2. wall 3. for 4. lots
 - 5. mountains; plants 6. weekend
- **= ,1~5** CACCB 6~8 CCA

16

- -,1. plane 2. flower 3. along 4. wall
 - **5.** photo/picture
- □,1~6 DSDSDS

1

【听力材料】

一、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案。(读两遍)

听第一段对话回答第1小题

W: Where did you go last week, Sam?

M.I visited the Great Wall.

W: Did you go with your parents?

M: No, I went with my aunt.

听第二段对话回答第2小题

M: Tomorrow is Saturday. Let's fly a kite in the park tomorrow, Amy.

W: That's a good idea. See you tomorrow.

M:See you!

听第三段对话回答第3小题

M: Lucy, where did you go at the weekend?

W:I went to Beidaihe.

M: How did you go there?

W:I went there by train.

M: What did you do there?

W:I went swimming.

二、听句子,选择最佳的答语。(读两遍)

- 1. What did you do at the weekend?
- 2. Where did you go yesterday?
- 3. How did you go to the zoo?
- **4.** Did Lingling like the Museum?
- **5.** What did you see?

【参考答案】

- -,1~3 CBA
- 二**、1~5** BABAB



【听力材料】

- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. I saw many animals in the zoo yesterday.
 - 2. These books are new.
 - 3. I want some juice.
 - **4.** They took photos yesterday.
 - **5.** There are lots of green plants in the park.
- 二、听录音,判断对错,所听内容与图画相符的写

T**,** 不相符的写 F**。**(读两遍)

- 1. There are lots of mountains.
- 2. I visited the London Eye last week.
- 3. I went to Shanghai yesterday.
- **4.** My parents went to Beijing by plane.
- 5. I arrived at the park at eight o'clock.
- 三、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)
 - 1. How did you go to the park?
 - 2. It took me two hours to do the housework.

- 3. There is a long river in my village.
 - 4. I visited lots of places last year.
 - 5. There are sixty minutes in one hour.

四、听小短文,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的写

T**,**错误的写 F**。**(读两遍)

Tom visited lots of places with his brother at the weekend. They went to the British Museum. And they visited Big Ben. Big Ben is a big clock. It's very tall. Tom's brother liked the bus ride best. They were happy.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 ABABA
- 二、1~5 TTFFT
- Ξ ,1. How 2. took 3. river 4. places
 - 5. minutes

四、1~5 TFFTF

- -,1~5 ECBDA
- = 1. pair; shoes 2. argue 3. matter; took
 - 4. wear 5. bought 6. wash; T-shirt
 - 7. fly a kite

- **−、1~5** BBAAC
- 二、1~5 FTTFF

21)

- -,1~5 DEBAC
- **= 、1~5** CACAB
- \equiv 1. lost 2. matter **3.** found **4.** sports
 - 5. took

- -,1~5 BCCCA
- = 1. A: What's the matter with Tom? B: He lost his pen.
 - 2. A: What's the matter with Amy?
 - B:She lost her hat.
 - 3. A: What's the matter with Susan? B. She lost her cap.

【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)
 - 1. Mum bought a new T-shirt for me.
 - 2. What's the matter with you?
 - 3. He lost his hat.
 - 4. Daming wants to wear my T-shirt.
 - 5. Don't argue.
- 二、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. I lost my pen yesterday.
 - 2. Here are your new sports shoes.
 - 3. There were two trees near the house.
 - 4. What's the matter, Sam?
 - 5. I took a photo of my father yesterday.
 - 6. We can use the bag over there.
 - 7. I can't find my hat.
 - 8. My mum bought a pair of shorts for me.
 - 9. I lost my bag. I'm so sad.
 - 10. How many apples do you want?

【参考答案】

- -.1. bought 2. matter 3. lost 4. wear
 - 5. argue
- **= .1~5** ABBAC **6~10** ACBAA



【听力材料】

- 一、听录音,判断对错,所听内容与图画相符的写
 - T,不相符的写 F。(读两遍)
 - 1. This is Lingling's cap.
 - 2. I lost my book yesterday.
 - 3. My new sports shoes are blue.
 - 4. I want to buy a pair of shoes.
 - 5. I found this bag on the school bus.
- 二、听句子,选择最佳的答语。(读两遍)
 - 1. What's the matter with Sam?
 - 2. Did your mother buy a coat for you?
 - 3. I'm sorry.
 - 4. Do you like this pair of shorts, Sam?
 - 5. What's the matter, Ben?

三、听小短文,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的写 T,错误的写 F。(读两遍)

It's a bad day today. Sam lost his new cap on the school bus. Amy lost her T-shirt in the park. Lingling lost her dress in the clothes shop. Daming lost his socks in the playground. And Ms Smart lost her bag in the supermarket. But now, they all find their things. How happy they are!

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 TFTFT
- 二、1~5 CABBC
- Ξ,1∼5 TFFTF

25

- -,1~5 DCEAB
- 二、1. begins 2. give out; All right
 - **3.** thirteen **4.** floor
 - **5.** crayons; Twenty **6.** fourteen
 - 7. Eighteen 8. twenty-one

26

- -,1~5 EBADC
- 二、1~5 BBCCC
- Ξ ,1. There are 2. There is 3. There are
 - **4.** There is

27

- -,1. happily 2. number 3. forty 4. party
 - 5. eighty
- **二、1~5** BACBB
- Ξ_{1} > 2. < 3. < 4. = 5. =

28

- -,1~6 DSSDSD
- = .1. A: How many books are there?

 B: There are forty.
 - 2. A: How many crayons are there? B: There are twelve.
 - 3. A: How many chairs are there? B: There are thirty.
 - **4.** A: How many footballs are there? B: There are twenty-one.



【听力材料】

- 一、听录音,判断对错,所听内容与图画相符的写
 - T,不相符的写 F。(读两遍)
 - 1. —How many kites can you see?
 - -There are fifteen.
 - 2. There are five people in my family.
 - 3. Please give out these toys to your friends.
 - 4. There are two basketballs.
- 二、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. There are fourteen pens on the desk.
 - 2. The cat is on the chair.
 - 3. There are lots of people in the park.
 - **4.** There is a dog behind the door.
 - 5. There are sixteen boys in our class.
 - **6.** There are one hundred frogs.
 - 7. The yellow cap is Mike's.
 - 8. Where is your brother?
- 三、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)
 - 1. Let's begin our class.
 - 2. There are thirty pupils in the class.
 - 3. Children are dancing happily.
 - 4. There is a book on the floor.
 - **5.** There are eighteen crayons.

【参考答案】

- -,1~4 FTTF
- **= 1~5** BABAA 6~8 ABC
- Ξ.1. begin 2. thirty 3. happily 4. floor
 - 5. eighteen



【听力材料】

一、听小短文,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的写 T,错误的写 F。(读两遍)

Beijing Zoo is very big. There are lots of animals in it. There are five big tigers. There are ten monkeys. They climb the trees. There are two bears. They are black. There are nine pandas. They are black and white. They are lovely.

- 二、听句子,选择最佳的答语。(读两遍)
 - 1. Sam, please give out the crayons.
 - 2. How many faces can you see?
 - 3. Did I lose a pencil?
 - **4.** Is this your hat?
 - **5.** Are there any pencils on the desk?
 - **6.** What colour is your hat?
 - 7. Where did you lose your bag?

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 TFTFT
- **= ,1~5** BACAB **6~7** CA



- -,1~5 CFDBE
- 二、1. team 2. well 3. good at 4. catch
 - 5. goalkeeper 6. fantastic 7. fans
 - 8. think 9. run fast
- Ξ,1~5 EABCD



- 1. well 2. good 3. can't 4. first 5. really
 - **6.** run **7.** can
- = 1. Yes, he can. 2. No, I can't.
 - 3. He can catch the ball well.
 - **4.** Can Amy swim? **5.** Can you jump far?



- -,1. well 2. team 3. goalkeeper 4. catch
 - 5. swam
- 二、1~5 BCCAA

34

- -,1~6 BCCBCA
- = 1. played basketball
 - 2. In the past, she jumped very far.
 - 3. In the past, he sang very well.

35

- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. I think he is right.
 - 2. She can play football well.
 - 3. You can jump really well.

- 4. This is our school basketball team.
- 5. I'm your first fan.
- **6.** Can you catch the ball?
- 7. In the past, he was a farmer.
- 8. Can you run fast?
- 9. I can jump high.
- 10. The horse is black.
- 二、听录音,判断对错,所听内容与图画相符的写

T,不相符的写 F。(读两遍)

- 1. The boy can play football well.
- 2. In the past, he jumped really far.
- 3. He is good at playing basketball.
- 4. She can be a good goalkeeper.
- 三、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)
 - 1. My brother can play basketball well.
 - 2. I'm Yao Ming's fan.
 - 3. I want to be in the football team.
 - 4. I think you're right.
 - 5. He jumped really high in the past.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 ABBCB 6~10 BABAB
- ≡ 1. well 2. fan 3. team 4. think 5. jumped

【听力材料】

一、听小短文,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的写 T,错误的写 F。(读两遍)

Hello, everyone! I'm Fangfang. I'm from China. I'm a pupil. I have two good friends. They are Amy and Jack. Amy is good at English, she can speak English well. Jack can play chess very well. He often plays chess with me. Now I can play chess well too. We are very happy.

- 二、听句子,选择最佳的答语。(读两遍)
 - 1. Do you want to be in our football team?
 - 2. Can you run fast?
 - 3. Lingling, you're a fantastic goalkeeper.
 - **4.** Can your sister ride a bike?

- 三、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)
 - 1. My father swam very fast in the past.
 - 2. Look at the picture. The girl <u>jumped</u> very far.
 - 3. Come on! The boy is very slow.
 - **4.** My grandpa is very old, but he is very healthy.
 - 5. In the past, he ran very fast.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 FTFTT
- **二、1~4** ABAC
- 5. past 2. jumped 3. slow 4. healthy

37

- 1. blind 2. help 3. her 4. deaf 5. useful
- **二、1.** her **2.** useful **3.** hear **4.** lot **5.** fire
 - **6.** clever **7.** see **8.** show **9.** Can
 - 38
- **−、1~5** CCACB
- = 1. blind 2. deaf 3. show 4. hot dogs
 - 39
- -,1. firefighters 2. walk 3. kind 4. sit down
 - 5. swim; her 6. carry; Her friend
 - 7. blind; can't see
- 二、1~5 EDCBA

40

- -,1~6 CBBCCC
- \equiv 1. He can't ride a bike.
 - 2. He can read a book.
 - 3. He can't carry the desk.
 - 4. He can play basketball.
 - 5. She can't swim.



- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. The man is blind. He can't see.
 - 2. Last week, there was a fire.
 - 3. What did you have for dinner?
 - **4.** The teacher is kind.

- 5. Dogs are very useful.
- 6. His brother can ride a bike.
- 7. There's a TV show about cats.
- 8. There was a TV show last week.
- 二、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案。(读两遍)

听第一段对话回答第1小题

W: Daming, there's a TV show about pandas.

M: Yes. The pandas are cute.

W: What colour are they?

M: They are black and white.

听第二段对话回答第2小题

M: The girl is blind. She can't see.

W:Oh, a kind boy helps her.

听第三段对话回答第3小题

W:Mike, can you carry this desk?

M: Yes, I can.

W: You're strong. Can you swim?

M: Sorry, I can't.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 BCABB 6~8 CAB
- □,1~3 CAC



【听力材料】

- 一、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)
 - 1. My mother likes this TV show very much.
 - 2. There was a fire yesterday.
 - 3. Hot dogs are sausages and bread.
 - 4. There are many firefighters over there.
 - 5. My brother can't ride a bike. I can help him.
- 二、听录音,判断对错,所听内容与图画相符的写

T**,** 不相符的写 F**。**(读两遍)

- 1. This girl can carry the bag.
- 2. This baby can walk.
- 3. Here is a hot dog for you.
- 4. The man is blind. He can't see.
- 三、听句子,选择最佳的答语。(读两遍)
 - 1. Can we have a dog, Mum?
 - 2. Can the boy ride a bike?
 - 3. Here is your dinner.
 - 4. Can you swim?

【参考答案】

- -.1. show 2. fire 3. sausages 4. firefighters 5. him
- ____,1~4 TFFT
- **≡ 、1~4** BABC

43

- -,1. go to school; goes; seven o'clock
 - 2. What time does Tim skip
 He skips at four o'clock
- = 1. time 2. starts 3. late 4. exercise
 - **5.** before **6.** half past seven
 - 7. skipping rope 8. What time
 - 9. playground



- -,1. coffee 2. tea 3. gets up 4. go to bed
 - **5.** do exercise
- 二、1~5 CBBAC



- -.1. skipped 2. rang 3. bell 4. past
 - 5. playground
- 二、1~5 ECDAB



- -,1. skipped 2. rang 3. walks 4. near
 - **5.** English
- = .1. A: What time do you go to school?

B:I go to school at half past eight.

- 2. A: What time do you do homework?
 B:I do homework at half past five.
- 3. A: What time do you watch TV?

B:I watch TV at seven o'clock.

4. A: What time do you go to bed? B:I go to bed at nine o'clock.



- 一、听句子,选择最佳的答语。(读两遍)
 - 1. What time do you get up?
 - 2. What time is it now?
 - 3. Do you go shopping every weekend?
 - **4.** What time does your school start?
 - **5.** What do you do at three in the afternoon?

二、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案。(读两遍)

听第一段对话回答第1小题

W:Sam, what time is it now?

M:It's twelve o'clock.

W: It's time for our lunch. Let's have some noodles.

M:OK.

听第二段对话回答第2小题

M: Lingling, can you skip?

W:Yes,I can.

M: Great! Join our team tomorrow. We will skip in the playground before nine o'clock.

W: All right!

听第三段对话回答第3小题

W:Daming, what time do you go to school?

M: I go to school at half past seven. What about you, Amy?

W: I go to school at eight. My school starts at nine o'clock.

【参考答案】

-,1~5 ABBAB

= 、1~3 BCA

48

【听力材料】

- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. My mother does exercise every morning.
 - 2. We can play football in the playground.
 - 3. We don't watch TV before ten o'clock.
 - 4. I didn't skip in the playground yesterday.
 - 5. My father doesn't like coffee.
- 二、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)
 - **1.** Were you late for school yesterday?
 - 2. Let's take my skipping rope.
 - 3. I like coffee very much.
 - **4.** I play in the <u>playground</u> before eight o'clock every morning.
 - 5. My school starts at nine o'clock.
- 三、听录音,判断对错,所听内容与图画相符的写
 - T**,**不相符的写 F**。**(读两遍)

1. I like coffee.

- 2. I do homework at half past five every day.
- 3. I like dancing with Lingling.
- 4. He goes to school at half past eight.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 ACBCB
- 1. late 2. skipping 3. coffee 4. playground5. starts
- **≡.1~4** FTFT
- 10
- -,bored happy sad angry
- = 1. told 2. ill 3. miss 4. better
- Ξ,1∼5 CBBAA
- 50
- -.1. Is Jane feeling sad?
 Yes. she is.
 - **2.** Is Lucy feeling angry? No, she isn't.
 - 3. Is Sarah feeling happy? Yes, she is.
- **= 1.** feels **2.** miss **3.** smell **4.** bored
 - 5. called
- 51
- -,1. hungry 2. bored 3. tired; happy
 - 4. angry
- 二、1~5 DBACE



- -.1. helped; tired 2. won; happy
 - 3. smell; hungry 4. worry; better
 - 5. drink; thirsty
- = 1. A: How does he feel?

B: He feels angry.

2. A: How does he feel?

B: He feels happy.

3. A: How does she feel?

B:She feels sad.

4. A: How does he feel?

B: He feels hungry.



- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. I lost my ruler yesterday.
 - 2. My father told me a story last night.
 - 3. I can smell the nice noodle soup.

- 4. My mother is feeling angry now.
- 5. I am tired.
- **6.** Are you feeling sad?
- 7. My grandma feels better now.
- 二、听句子,选择最佳答语。(读两遍)
 - 1. Do you miss your mother?
 - 2. What's the matter, Daming?
 - 3. Did your mother call you this morning?
 - 4. How does Amy feel?
 - **5.** Does the boy feel sad?
- 三、听录音,判断对错,所听内容与图画相符的写

T,不相符的写 F。(读两遍)

- She lost her ruler yesterday. Now she feels sad.
- He argued with Lili this morning. Now he feels tired.
- **3.** She won a game yesterday. Now she feels happy.
- **4.** He helped his grandpa on the farm all day. Now he feels bored.

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 CBABC 6~7 AC
- 二、1~5 ABABC
- **≡ ,**1~4 TFTF



【听力材料】

一、听对话,根据对话内容选择正确答案。(读两遍)

听第一段对话回答第1小题

M: Lily, do you feel happy?

W: No, I feel sad.

听第二段对话回答第2小题

M: Kate, what did you do yesterday?

W: I travelled with my family. Now I feel tired.

听第三段对话回答第3小题

M: Amy, what's the matter?

W:I can't find my ruler.

听第四段对话回答第4小题

M: Mum, I am hungry. Can I have some noodles?

W:Of course.

二、听短文,根据所听内容在表格的相应位置写上时间。(读两遍)

Jack is a pupil. Today is Sunday. He gets up at half past six. He has breakfast at seven o'clock. He does morning exercises at half past seven. He does homework at two o'clock in the afternoon. He has dinner at half past six. He goes to bed at nine o'clock.

三、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)

- 1. —What's the matter?
 - —I'm feeling bored.
- 2. —How is your grandma now?
 - —She is better.
- 3. —Are you feeling <u>tired</u>?
 - -Yes, I am.
- 4. —What did you do yesterday?
 - —I helped my grandpa on the farm.
- **5.** —What did you lose?
 - —I lost my pen and ruler.

【参考答案】

- -,1~4 BBCA
- = 7:00 7:30 2:00 6:30 9:00
- \equiv 1. bored 2. better 3. tired 4. farm
 - **5.** ruler



- **−、1~5** ACBBB
- 二、1~5 CAEDB

56

- 1. kitchen 2. room 3. last 4. behind
 - **5.** toilet
- = .1. A: Where did you find the schoolbag?

 B:I found it in the living room.
 - 2. A: Where did you find the dog?
 - B:I found it in the kitchen.
 - 3. A: Where did you find the book?
 - B:I found it in the toilet.



- —,1. go 2. jump 3. playing 4. won 5. first
- **= ,1~6** ACCABA



- -,1. walk; grass 2. shout; zoo
 - 3. watching; living 4. climb; dangerous
 - 5. take photos/pictures
- \equiv 1. Don't climb the tree.
 - 2. Don't jump on the bed.
 - 3. Don't walk on the grass.
 - 4. Don't take photos.
 - 5. Don't swim in the river.



【听力材料】

- 一、听录音,选择你听到的选项。(读两遍)
 - 1. The cat is on the sofa.
 - 2. Don't shout, please.
 - 3. I found Tom in the kitchen.
 - 4. She won the game yesterday.
 - **5.** This baby is so cute.
 - 6. Don't climb the tree!
 - 7. Don't walk on the grass!
 - 8. My brother jumped on the bed last night.

二、听句子,选择最佳的答语。(读两遍)

- 1. Let's play hide-and-seek.
- 2. Where is Sam?
- 3. Is Sam playing with you?
- 4. Don't shout, please! My baby is sleeping.
- **5.** Where did you find the schoolbag?

【参考答案】

- -,1~5 ABCBA 6~8 CBC
- 二、1~5 CBBAC



【听力材料】

- 一、听录音,根据所听内容连线。(读两遍)
 - 1. —Where is Amy?
 - —She is in the living room.
 - 2. —Where is Sam?
 - —He is in the toilet.
 - 3. —Where did you find Daming?
 - —I found him in the bedroom.
 - **4.** —Where is Lingling now?
 - —She is behind the sofa now.
 - **5.** —Where did you find Doudou?
 - —I found her in the kitchen.

二、听小短文,判断下列句子是否正确,正确的写 T,错误的写 F。(读两遍)

My name is Tony. Today is Sunday. My family are at home. My mother is washing clothes in the toilet. My grandma is cooking in the kitchen. My father and grandpa are playing chess in the living room. I am watching TV in my bedroom. Where is my brother Jim? Oh, he is drawing pictures in his bedroom.

三、听句子,把句子中所缺的单词填上。(读三遍)

- 1. I'm the winner. You found me last.
- 2. He was in the kitchen.
- 3. Don't shout, please!
- 4. My baby is sleeping.
- 5. Don't walk on the grass.

【参考答案】

- -,1-B 2-C 3-A 4-E 5-D
- **二、1~5** TFTFT
- **2.** kitchen **3.** shout **4.** baby
 - 5. grass



- -,1~5 DSDDS 6~10 SSDSD
- **= 1~5** CACAC **6~8** BAC



- -,1. Yes,I can.
 - 2. There are three.
 - 3. I bought some meat. meat I bought two kilos.
- **= .1.** Did **2.** bought **3.** gets **4.** pears **5.** time
- 6. juice 7. play 8. sleeping 9. shoes
 - **10**. her



- -,1~5 DABEC
- = 1. walk; grass 2. feel/am tired
 - 3. exercises; playground 4. took; river
 - 5. swam:slow



- -,1~5 CEDAB
- 二、1. kitchen 2. bought 3. ill 4. rulers
 - **5.** late **6.** met